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PRESS RELEASE


Horton Parish Council voted on Tuesday evening, 4th May 2004, to change the way they look at Planning Applications that were passed on to them by the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead Council for the Parish Council’s comments and whether the Parish Council would approve or disapprove an Application at Parish level.

The meeting was told by the Chairman that the old method, which was tried and tested would not work, as the Council only met once a month and the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead Planning Department now required quicker responses.  Therefore, the Chairman proposed that Chairman and Vice Chairman and one other Councillor appointed by the above would decide in private on any Planning Applications that arrived between the 1st and 15th of the month in the Parish Council offices.  The recommendation would have to be agreed by the whole committee meeting when it next met.

Councillor Rayner, reported that the whole Council should meet to discuss each Application, as nine elected Councillors in public are more democratic, and applicants then could hear any comments from the Parish Concillors concerning the Planning Application in a public meeting.

Councillor Rayner voted against the resolution, as it not democratic and believes that the one most important task of the Councillor is of planning issues in the village and should not be held in private amongst three Councillors.

The Councillor cannot vote on any Planning Application for which they have an interest and must leave the meeting.

“This is a sad day for Horton, reports Councillor Rayner, as I can no longer vote on 50% of the Planning Applications.  The Planning decisions Horton is now a closed shop!”

Note for Reporter:

This is not a press release from the Parish Council offices and not endorsed by that office.
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